

Washburn University
Faculty Senate Agenda
October 23, 2023
3:00 PM – Forum Room, BTAC

- I. Call to Order
- II. Approve minutes from the October 9, 2023, meeting of Faculty Senate (pp. 2-9)
- III. President’s Opening Remarks
- IV. WUBOR/KBOR Update
- V. VPAA/Provost Update - Stephenson
- VI. Faculty senate committee reports
- VII. University committee reports
 - Receive minutes from the following General Education committee meetings.
 - September 1, 2023 (pp. 10-11)
 - September 7, 2023 (pp. 12-13)
 - September 13, 2023 (p. 14)
 - September 18, 2023 (p. 15)
 - Receive minutes from the May 1, 2023, Graduate Council meeting (p. 16)
- VIII. Old Business
- IX. New Business
- X. Information Items
 - Notable English Course Changes (p. 17)
- XI. Discussion Items
 - Equity committee update
- XII. Announcements
- XIII. Adjournment

Washburn University
Faculty Senate Minutes
October 9, 2023
3:00 PM – Forum Room, BTAC

Present: Altus, Barraclough, Camarda, Cook, Cook-Cunningham, Dahl, DeSota, Florea, Friesen, Grant, Von Hansen, Hackenworth, Hartman, Heusi, Holt, Kay, Kendall-Morwick (K.), Kowalska, Lolley, McGuire, Mercader, Miller, Moddelmog, Porta, Ricklefs, Rivera, Scofield, Sneed, Steffen, Steinroetter, Toerber-Clark, Wagner

Absent: Miller, Rivera

Guests: Ball, Boxterman, Frank, Grospitch, Lanning, Martinez, Nizovtsev, O'Neill, Stephenson, Wade, Worsley, Schnoebelen

I. Meeting called to order 3:30

II. Minutes from September 25, 2023, meeting of Faculty Senate approved unanimously with grammatical adjustments.

III. President's Opening Remarks

- Reminder that the meeting may get contentious regarding the new USLO; please be kind to one another as we proceed.

IV. WUBOR/KBOR Update

- There is a meeting of Faculty Senate Presidents meeting this Thursday. There are no KBOR meetings this month; the next WUBOR meeting is the 19th.

V. VPAA/Provost Update

- Nothing new since the General Faculty meeting last Wednesday.
- WU101 students were surveyed week three of the semester. Bearman provided the results which included factors that may affect retention. In terms of positive feedback, there are fewer students who feel financially at risk or indicate mental health concerns. There are still concerns that many students are working more than twenty hours per week, which has been an issue for retention in the past.
- There are several activities leading up to the inauguration later this month.
- Fall break is next week.
- If faculty wants to weigh in on the Henderson renovations, deans and chairs will be consulted. The next step is a recommendation regarding the architect to hire and

the construction manager to be hired (McGuire). Stephenson was a reviewer for the RFPs on both and they are getting people who know about higher education and academic buildings and renovations. The architect piece will be ongoing for one year, not yet any definitive plans.

- Steinroetter asked about graduate exit surveys and the comments regarding which faculty made a difference. Ball reported that they do still collect this data and will be sending on to the deans.

VI. Faculty Senate committee reports

- Minutes of the March 27, 2023, Academic Affairs Committee meeting approved unanimously.
- Minutes of the September 18, 2023, Academic Affairs Committee meeting approved unanimously.

VII. University committee reports

- Minutes of the September 21, 2023, International Education / International WTE Committee accepted unanimously.

VIII. Old Business

- 24-2 Non Nobus Solum (NNS) USLO Faculty Senate Proposal
- Update (Ricklefs): discussed with Mazachek last Wednesday. She supports the content as a general education item, but not the motto. The university has the right to retain and determine the use of motto, mascot, likeness, etc. There is a history of not permitting use of the motto, e.g., capital campaigns by the alumni association. After meeting with Fried to review, it was suggested that using the lens of copyright law is a good way to examine. All said, we can still move forward with the title. If we choose this option, Mazachek can write a letter to the Senate explaining the university position. If there is no agreement, this goes to WUBOR (the process is in the constitution). The General Education committee was informed and discussed at a meeting last Thursday. This provides the opportunity for a friendly amendment.
- DeSota moved to proceed, McGuire seconded.
- The first discussion is regarding the motto. DeSota moved to amend the title to that discussed in the General Education committee meeting, which is inclusion and belonging. Cook seconded. Altus asked if this change would include the adjustment to the language in the SLO as well. Yes, all changes in the agenda addendum sent Friday are included.

- Porta asked about the need to change the title and who wants it changed. Ricklefs reminded that the title needs addressed first and then the substance of the SLO.
- Porta asked whether we want to consider these changes. Cook confirmed that is the motion on the table. McGuire suggested that it makes sense to change from Latin to English; it makes more sense, particularly with diversity being a politically charged term. Overall, he felt positive regarding the title changes.
- Changes included in the agenda addendum were approved unanimously.
- Ricklefs in response to Porta: diversity was passed as part of the new general education requirements, which requires a new USLO. The General Education committee worked with a group from ADIC to create the USLO which has been approved via the governance process through Academic Affairs. The proposal for the new USLO included replacing the Global Citizenship USLO.
- Scofield: concerned we will be removing valuable learning objectives. Kendall-Morwick explained that most universities have chosen to create a diversity requirement. At WU, students have consistently requested there be a diversity course, and this is an opportunity to make that happen. The ADIC group discussed adding versus replacing and, due to overlap with the existing SLO, ended up suggesting replacing the global citizenship SLO. It is recognized that ethics and global citizenship are important. Ethics is implicitly relevant for inclusion and belonging. In keeping with peer institutions, we can move ethics to the critical thinking SLO and ensure belonging and inclusion remain the focus.
- Scofield asked if there could still be a Global citizenship and ethics SLO. The concern is not with the courses to be included, but with not stating important components of the current SLO - would like these explicitly stated in the new SLO. Per Kendall-Morwick, the current SLO should already include a diversity component. Those which do not could move to critical thinking. Modellmog agreed with Scofield that words matter. Some faculty in CAS were concerned about global not being mentioned. Porta noted that while students want changes, it is not always what is best for them. Ensuring this is not just about Kansas diversity is important for selling ourselves.
- Kendall-Morwick noted that per recent political discussions, we do not understand our own culture. It is important to have students understand and feel seen in the curriculum. Morse suggested wordsmithing for the purposes of clarification. Global citizen, ethics, etc. add to what is included and can be understood in many contexts. Ball disagreed that if we add ethics, then it is implied we are discussing diversity in

ethics. What needs to be clear is diversity in humans. If needed, we can create a USLO that is specific to global citizenship.

- Scofield asked whether general education courses ever have more than one USLO. Per Ball, they can but do not.
- Steinroetter: regarding the new title, asked whether the phrases or words are those that can be assessed and how this USLO will be measured. Ricklefs clarified that the title is identify and the measurement comes from the content. We are tied to content not the title. The ADIC members did create a rubric with measurable outcomes (Kendall-Morwick). Moddelmog asked if global was included in the rubric. It was clarified that the rubric was sent with the recommendations to the General Education committee, and they will determine what to do with this.
- Nizovtsev there are courses in humanities that may address critical thinking. We could reconcile them at the same time as addressing the diversity needs. We can keep the current USLO intact. Scofield would like to see the Global Citizenship SLO remain intact. Moved to remove the language regarding eliminating the USLO and change the language to add the inclusion and belonging USLO and send back to General Education committee for discussion. Porta seconded.
- Morse asked with a new USLO, will we need to choose or assess both. Ball indicated that one can choose one or both. Moddelmog confirmed most classes may have two USLOs. Ball indicated that there would need to be edits proposed to the Global citizenship USLO but will not be today.
- Kendall- Morwick: this leads to more assessment work. The proposal, as is, is better for global than what we currently have. Just because global is in the name does not mean that it must include that. Further, a student does not have to take a global citizenship course under the current framework. The proposal makes room for the global context and all students must take it, meaning more students will enroll in a course regarding global citizenship.
- Porta suggested the point was being lost. It appears that we think that Kansas is more important than the world. The new language prevents us from pulling students out of Kansas and does not speak directly to the word ethics. Mercader reiterated that we don't require people to take a global course. They can currently, and if the diversity course is required and includes global citizenship aspects, they will be more likely to get this education.
- O'Neill asked about how global diversity is being excluded. Porta's concern is that the global part is being diluted, an afterthought. Altus does not see this as written

as being only about Kansas. Those who drafted the language did a great job and we are going backwards. Supports as is.

- Kendall-Morwick: the team that drafted this were not asked to revise, but to develop with a diversity focus. It has been done so in a way that ensures ethics and global aspects can be included. Porta remained concerned that if the term global is removed then those who are not interested in students learning about other parts of the world will not have to ensure there is a more global understanding of things.
- Nizovtsev: the ADIC was charged with creating a USLO; the initial intent was not to replace. Per the minutes from April 26th of General Faculty, the USLOs were not going to be changing or going away. Hopes someone will consider changing the language in the proposal to adding the new USLO rather than replacing.
- Ricklefs: if we do two SLOs, there is too much overlap; things will need to change. If we just wanted to require a global citizenship course, this is what should have been done. However, this is not the proposal made. If we start to try and insert ethics and global citizenship it is not in the spirit of what passed in General Faculty last year.
- Wagner: concurs nothing should be done on the fly. Suggested working the word global into the language to appease. Noted that we are transitioning to discuss language and should first vote on whether the USLOs are being separated.
- Steffen called to question and Kendall-Morwick seconded. Motion on the floor to move forward to strike the replacement language. Porta abstained. Steinroetter asked the pros and cons of striking the replacement language. This can no longer be discussed as there was a call to question.
- The vote:
 - Voting yes means two USLOs and inclusion and belonging will be a requirement. Voting no means just one SLO. If the suggestion to separate does not pass, we move back to the motion on the table and can do more to modify (Kay). Nine yay; 18 nays; three abstained. The motion to ensure there are two USLOs did not pass.
- Lolley confirmed that the university was not in support of the title; content was fine, but the title wasn't going to work. Per Nizovtsev, there are people who want inclusion and belonging; there are others who want to keep global citizenship. We could keep the description for inclusion and belonging and not make it an SLO. Could send this back to the General Education committee.

- Modelmog would like both DEI and global citizenship to be present. Moved to return the USLO to the General Education committee to reword to ensure ethics are highlighted. Porta seconded.
- Ball: two years ago, we suggested global be required; there was a preference for a DEI requirement among faculty. The General Education committee cannot overturn what has been decided. Steinroetter mentioned remembering faculty voting on the requirement, unsure when this became a new USLO. Per Ball, the General Education committee received recommendations and put them forward.
- Porta: referencing decisions made by General Faculty, suggested it was a mistake to remove the global component. The USLOs should have been combined rather than replacing Global Citizenship. Are we stuck with this going away or can we weave this into the new USLO? Changes can be made to specifically include global citizenship and ethics in the new USLO.
- Kendall-Morwick: the existing USLO does not require inclusion and belonging. There is nothing that prevents global citizenship from being included in the new requirement.
- Ricklefs: currently discussing whether we send back to the General Education committee; after we can do the overall vote.
- Florea: we should send it back for further discussion, as some things may be politically charged. More people should be involved in the process. McGuire was struggling with seeing the USLOs as different. Inclusivity implies ethics already. With the issues we are having now, there is concern about what the General Faculty meeting will entail. Worsley was concerned if things are sent back to the General Education committee, the timeline will not permit us to have courses approved this year. Ball suggested moving forward to General Faculty to let things play out there.
- Kay: after we make the decision whether to send back, we can still add suggestions to adjust. We can send it back with modifications. Altus had concern regarding the suggestion that there was not time for input; believed there was plenty of time for input. The General Education committee representatives should have discussed with their units to determine the level of support.
- Porta asked if there is room for a friendly amendment, as it seems people are interested. Per Kay, we can add secondary motions, but they must be germane to the current and main motions on the table. Another amendment can be made after these have been decided upon.

- Kendall-Morwick called the question; McGuire seconded. Motion carried with two in opposition.
- Vote on the motion to send back to the General Education committee with the changes suggested for further work. Four voted to send back; nineteen opposed and two abstained.
- Ricklefs returned attention to the main motion which is to send to General Faculty. Wagner asked if we can still modify if it moves forward. It can be modified further in the larger meeting.
- Porta: requested a modification to include global citizenship; believes without including students are missing out. Kendall-Morwick suggested including wording that suggests belonging and inclusivity are important as global citizens.
- Steinroetter: this is the first time she has seen this as an SLO; there were not any representatives that provided information that this would be an SLO. Can it be only a university requirement without making it an SLO? Ball reiterated this is what has come out of the governance process; the motion can be made that it does not move forward as an SLO.
- Modellmog suggested that those in the social sciences had issues with the pace and inclusiveness of things. Altus reiterated that SAS was provided the opportunity to make comments.
- Kendall-Morwick thought inclusion for all people in a global context can be added. Altus moved for the addition of language in the last sentence, regarding the need for students to evaluate their own role as global citizens in advancing respect, equity, and inclusion. Kendall-Morwick seconded. Steffen asked whether this solves anything for those who were interest in making changes. Porta asked why there is an issue with adding global language here. We need to determine whether there should be separate SLOs. Kendall-Morwick indicated that global citizenship is not a category of diversity which is why it is not included specifically. Ricklefs noted that neither local nor Kansas is included. Passed the language change; Steffen abstained.
- Returned to the original motion on the table, to change the name and language as provided in Friday's addendum. Mercader suggested that we need to pass this so we can move on. Kendall-Morwick called to question; Lolley seconded. Steinroetter and Porta abstained. The original motion passed with two opposed (Moddelmog and Florea; Steinroetter and Steffen abstained).

IX. New Business

- None

X. Information Items

- None

XI. Discussion Items

- Equity committee update
 - The committee came together in 2021 when we were back on campus and discussing equity and service issues coming out during the pandemic. Those on the committee were among those already highly overcommitted. An instrument was created to account for committee work and other time people engage in service. The information gathering process was minimal; unsure where those details and data are. As 2021 brought leadership changes, a difficult decision was made to put a pin in it. (Morse).
 - Worsley asked about whether the ad hoc committee had expired based on the new rules put in place for time limits on these committees last year.
 - The climate survey resurfaced these issues. McGuire suggested that once we have new people in leadership roles rather than interim and necessary transitions have taken place, we can return to the conversation in a transparent way.
 - Wagner moved to include this item in the agenda as a discussion again next time. Kendall-Morwick seconded. Lolley asked whether there are rubrics to share. Morse can provide the rubric or survey instrument that has been used.
 - A second request for the breakdown of service datapoints by the next meeting agenda. Faculty success reports from the college also include data we can request.
 - Lolley asked about clinical load. The breakdown has shifted significantly, and it may be something to discuss regarding whether this is load or service.

XII. Announcements

- None

XIII. Adjournment 5:00

Gen Ed Committee Minutes Friday, September 1, 2023 In-Person – Lincoln Room

Members In-attendance: Jennifer Ball, Joey DeSota, Justin Moss, Gary Hu, Roy Wohl, Linzi Gibson, Amy Memmer, Dmitri Nizovtsev, Belinda Eckert, Stephen Woody

Absent: Beth O’Neill, Kelly McClendon

Guests from subcommittee of ADIC: Kelly Erby, Kris Hart, Erin Grant

Meeting called to order at 1:02pm by Kelly McClendon

- I. Greetings and Introductions were made.
- II. Charge of committee this semester.
 - a. Jennifer Ball shared and described the responsibilities of the Gen Ed Committee’s for the semester. We will not be doing five-year reviews. Applications for new gen ed courses are discouraged for the semester due to the work to be done in preparation for the new KBOR Gen Ed requirements. The committee will be working on learning objectives for the two new areas approved last fall for DEI and Scientific Literacy (SL), and approving courses for these.
 - b. Discussion and questions about the process.
- III. Next Steps.
 - a. Gen Ed would be the committee to propose new learning outcomes for the two new buckets along with subject matter experts, to be recommended to the faculty (through faculty senate). It is the committee’s job to see that course objectives are in alignment with USLOs when approving gen ed courses.
 - b. ADIC subcommittee has made recommendations for DEI.
 - c. No one has come forwarding asking to provide input for SL, we will need to ask people
 - d. Discussions and questions.
 - i. We can edit/replace existing USLOs to accommodate new buckets (DEI and SL)
 - ii. We can call DEI and SL new distribution requirements and leave USLOs as they are
 - iii. Jennifer will prepare a document outlining options and send it to the committee.
- IV. Subcommittee of ADIC suggestions for DEI.

- a. Kelly Erby, Kris Hart, and Erin Grant present their proposal for DEI bucket.
 - i. There was discussion and questions.
- V. Information Items.
 - a. Next meeting will discuss SL subject matter experts and continue discussions regarding proposal from ADIC.
 - b. Next meeting is Thursday, September 7 at 3:00pm in the Crane Room.
- VI. Adjournment. There being no further business a motion was made by Dmitri Nizovtsev and seconded by Justin Moss to conclude the meeting at 1:57pm.

Meeting notes taken by Beth Mathews

Gen Ed Committee Minutes Thursday, September 7, 2023 In-Person – Crane Room

Members In-attendance: Jennifer Ball, Beth O’Neill, Kelly McClendon, Joey DeSota, Justin Moss, Gary Hu, Linzi Gibson, Amy Memmer, Dmitri Nizovtsev, Belinda Eckert, Stephen Woody

Absent: Roy Wohl

Meeting called to order at 3:02pm by Jennifer Ball

- I. Approval of Minutes for September 1, 2023 were approved as presented.
- II. Discussion of ADIC subcommittee proposal
 - a. Jennifer Ball referred to the document she prepared concerning integration of the two new areas into the general education process and clarified “distribution” areas and USLOs. She clarified the options outlined would not do away with current distribution areas (natural sciences, social sciences, humanities).
 - b. The two new areas don’t necessarily come from one area or division and there was discussion how approval would flow for the two new areas that are included in “bucket 7.”
 - c. Jennifer Ball proposed that applications for gen ed classes in these two new areas be sent straight from the area or department to Gen Ed Committee, and that there should be no additional layer of approval.
 - d. Discussion was had regarding the current approval processes and how it would flow under the new system.
 - e. Jennifer Ball made the following motion:
 - i. Replace, revise, or accept current USLOs to include DEI and Scientific Literacy. Departments would then put forward courses for gen ed status in these areas directly to the Gen Ed Committee for potential approval as gen ed classes. Motion passed unanimously.
- III. Scientific Literacy
 - a. Jennifer Ball asked for suggestions on how to organize a group to work on SI proposal.
 - b. Questions and discussion.
 - c. The committee proposed the following work group alignment:
 - i. 8-9 member subcommittee with the following representation from various colleges and departments: 1-

SOBU; 1-SAS; 1-SON; 4-5 CAS (1 from math; 1 from NS; 1 from SS; 1 from humanities, and maybe a wildcard) and a possible forensic science representative.

- ii. Jennifer Ball will reach out to the Deans to request names from their areas to comprise the subcommittee.

IV. Information Items.

- a. Next meeting will focus on the suggested Non Nobis Solum (NNS) USLO from the ADIC committee. Please bring ideas to revise the USLO to be more parallel to the current ones.
- b. Next meeting is Wednesday, September 13 at 9:00am in the Crane Room.

V. Adjournment. There being no further business a motion was made by Dmitri Nizovtsev and seconded by Justin Moss to conclude the meeting at 3:57pm.

Meeting notes taken by Beth Mathews

Gen Ed Committee Minutes

Wednesday, September 13, 2023

In-Person – Crane Room

Members In-attendance: Jennifer Ball, Beth O’Neill, Kelly McClendon, Joey DeSota, Justin Moss, Gary Hu, Linzi Gibson, Amy Memmer, Dmitri Nizovtsev, Belinda Eckert

Absent: Roy Wohl, Stephen Woody

Meeting called to order at 9:00am by Jennifer Ball

- I. Minutes for September 7, 2023, were approved as presented.
- II. Discussion of ADIC subcommittee proposal
 - a. Committee discussed the *Non Nobis Solum* (NNS) USLO presented by the subcommittee in comparison to the current USLOs and made edits/revisions.
 - b. Jennifer Ball will send out the Word document with “track changes” for the committee to review for discussion at the next committee meeting.
- III. Update on Scientific Literacy Committee.
 - a. Jennifer Ball will talk with Deans at the Deans meeting to ask for their input on subcommittee members.
- IV. Communication Studies and lab science gen ed approval process.
 - a. Jennifer Ball outlined the current approval processes for these two areas. They both currently have governing departments/divisions/units to review and approve proposed courses so they would be able to send the proposals forward to the gen ed committee through those avenues. The committee agreed there was no additional process necessary.
 - b. With the agreement that NNS and Scientific Literacy courses will come directly to the gen ed committee from departments, we have all our approval processes outlined.
- V. Information Items.
 - a. Next meeting the committee will further review the revisions made for the NNS USLO. An update on the Scientific Literacy subject matter expert group will be likely as well.
 - b. Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 18 at 1:00pm in the Crane Room.
- VI. Adjournment. There being no further business a motion was made by Dmitri Nizovtsev and seconded by Belinda Eckert to conclude the meeting at 9:37am.

Meeting notes taken by Beth Mathews

Gen Ed Committee Minutes
Monday, September 18, 2023, at 1:00pm
In-Person – Crane Room

Members In-attendance: Jennifer Ball, Beth O’Neill, Kelly McClendon, Joey DeSota, Justin Moss, Gary Hu, Linzi Gibson, Amy Memmer, Dmitri Nizovtsev, Belinda Eckert

Absent: Stephen Woody

Meeting called to order at 1:00pm by Jennifer Ball

- I. Minutes for September 13, 2023. Motion was made by Roy Wohl and seconded by Justin Moss to approve as presented. Motion passed.
- II. Discussion of ADIC subcommittee proposal
 - a. Committee discussed the *Non Nobis Solum* (NNS) USLO presented with edits as discussed by the committee at the meeting on September 13, 2023. Jennifer Ball prepared a draft document and sent it out to the committee for their review prior to this meeting (the document is attached for reference).
 - b. Linzi Gibson made a motion to approve the NNS USLO draft and forward to through governance for approval. The motion was seconded by Amy Memmer. Motion passed.
- III. Update on Scientific Literacy Subcommittee.
 - a. Jennifer Ball advised she had the names which will comprise this committee. The members are:
 - i. SOBU – Gail Hoover King
 - ii. SAS – Kim Gerhardt Whiddon
 - iii. SON – Crystal Stevens
 - iv. CAS – Holly O’Neill, Ben Reed, Kosnan Rajapaksa, Nan Sun, Brian Thomas, Ashley Maxwell
 - b. Jennifer Ball will work on organizing meeting times for the committee.
- IV. Information Items.
 - a. Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 26 at 9:00am in the Crane Room.
- V. Adjournment. There being no further business a motion was made by Belinda Eckert and seconded by Amy Memmer to conclude the meeting at 1:11pm.

Meeting notes taken by Beth Mathews

Graduate Council Minutes

Monday, May 1, 2023

Via Zoom

Attendees: Jennifer Ball, Tracy Routsong, Carson Kay, Rhonda Peterson Dealey, Tracy Davies, Becky Dodge, Stacy Conner, Sarah Holt, Michele Reisinger, Erin Grant, Barbara Scofield, Emily Grant, Michael Rettig, Danny Funk, Lydia Diebolt

Not present: Dave Provorse, Barbara Scofield

Notes taken by: Beth Mathews

Guest: Alan Bearman

Meeting was called to order by Erin Grant at 12:01pm.

- I. Approve meeting minutes of February 6, 2023. Erin Grant asked the committee members if there were any changes to the Minutes as presented. Noting no changes, she called for a vote approving the minutes. Minutes were approved.
- II. Old Business
 - a. Reactivation for graduate students – Alan Bearman shared that members of his team were looking into the matter and would report back.
- III. New Business – None.
- IV. Guest – Alan Bearman
 - a. Dr. Bearman shared that much effort had been placed on undergraduate recruiting and retention in the last six months. Enrollment Management now intends to focus time and effort on the graduate program. It is noted that there is a plan to hire an analyst to assist with transition from CollegeNet to Recruit. Dr. Bearman asked for questions from the committee members and discussions followed.
- V. Discussion – None.
- VI. Announcements – Today was Erin Grants’ last Graduate Council meeting. Dr. Ball along with the other members thanked Erin for her service to the committee. Today was also the last committee meeting for the academic year.

The meeting was concluded at 12:38pm.

Approved: 10.2.23

Informational Item: Notable English Course Changes

- 1) In response to the new KBOR system-wide general education framework, the title and course description of EN 101 were revised. Effective Fall 2024.

EN 101 Introductory College Writing

The course description reads: Introduction to writing at the college level with a focus on developing flexibility and skill as a writer. Analysis of texts and arguments in preparation for creating a variety of essays that include personal, analytical, and argumentative writing. Special attention given to the processes of drafting, revision, and reflection. Instruction in and practice of writing conventions such as grammar, mechanics, and citations. Required, with a minimum grade of C, for graduation.

- 2) In response to the new KBOR system-wide general education framework, EN 200 was reactivated, and the title and course description were revised. Effective Fall 2024.

EN 200 Intermediate College Writing

This class builds on writing process skills developed in EN 101, including drafting, revising, and reflecting with additional emphasis on developing and supporting an academic argument, analyzing and synthesizing sources, and making choices appropriate for a variety of rhetorical situations encountered in college-level writing. Required, with a minimum grade of C, for graduation. Prerequisite: EN 101